





Commissioner Chang asked Rep. Reschke about the wildfire funding package,
noting that the current rate schedule is putting strain on rural rangeland owners.
Without adequate funding sources for wildfire, money has been drawn from the
General Fund (GF) to pay for debts. He asked how to close the gap and provide relief
to rural rangeland owners. Rep. Reschke said that the retaliatory tax, paid by
insurance companies from out of state, will be dedicated to wildfire funding as
opposed to being placed directly into the GF. Other sources of revenue in the bill
include an extra 5 cents per bottle tax, which is controversial.

Senator Mike McLane spoke briefly about county fair funding and wolf depredation
compensation. He's currently in the process of examining Capital Construction
Committee requests. Commissioner Chang spoke about Deschutes County's
deflection program and offered to showcase Deschutes County's program to
legislators. Rep. Reschke expressed interest in participating in such a tour, after the
session concludes.

Reagan Knopp from Representative Breese-|lverson’s office echoed what has been
previously reported by other legislators. They are working with the Central Oregon
caucus to advocate for priorities, including but not limited to CORE3 and juniper
removal. He expressed appreciation to Commissioner Adair for testifying in Salem in
support of HB 3928, Build Rural Oregon Housing Now. Unfortunately, this bill did
not move forward.

Commissioner Adair spoke in opposition to the bill providing unemployment to
those who are striking.

4. County Priorities - None noted
5. Closing Comments
Riggs thanked legislators for attending the meeting.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative delegation update meeting is scheduled for
Friday, May 16 at 7:30 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 7:51 a.m.



